

辽宁省名校联盟 2023 年高二 9 月份联合考试

英语

命题人:辽宁名校联盟试题研发中心 审题人:辽宁名校联盟试题研发中心

本试卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到 答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9, 15.

答案是C。

- 1. What does the man suggest the woman do?
 - A. Take the No. 10 bus.
- B. Go across the street.
 - C. Put up a sign at the bus stop.
- 2. Why does Lily refuse to help David?
 - A. She has no free time.
 - B. She is also poor at maths.
 - C. She has to prepare for an exam.
- 3. What is the woman going to do tomorrow evening?

A. Visit Bob in his home.

B. Pick up Vicky.

C. Go shopping with Bob.

4. How much should the man pay?

A. \$5.

B. \$10.

C. \$20.

5. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A In a gym

B. In a parking lot.

C. In a dormitory building.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

英语 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 6. What will the woman do in the evening? A. Attend a festival. B. Cook at a restaurant. C. Go to her grandparents' house. 7. How long will the man work today? A. For 11 hours. B. For 4 hours. C. For 3 hours. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. What's the matter with the man? A. His stomach hurts. B. He is very hungry. C. He has a headache. 9. What does the woman advise the man to do? A. Put oil in the salad. B. Have ice cream. C. See a doctor. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. Where did Sue spend the nights in the countryside last weekend? A. In a farmhouse. B. In the open air. C. In a hotel. 11. What does Sue think of the people in the countryside? B. Rude. C. Great. 12. How did Tom spend his weekend? A. By staying at home. B. By relaxing on the beach. C. By camping in the mountains. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. What is the boy? A. A director. B. A teacher. C. A student. 14. Where will the boy go first? A. To a hall. B. To a meeting room. C. To a classroom. 15. What will the Director of the Studies talk about? A. Working hours. B. Different courses. C. Social activities. 16. How does the boy feel about the test? A. Glad. B. Surprised. C. Confident. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. Which road will stay closed? A. M16 B. M30. 18. Why is North Street closed to all cars? B. There is much snow. A. It is under repair. C. There is an accident. 19. How should passengers know the latest information about trains? A. By visiting a website. B. By making a call. C. By reading a magazine. 20. What will the weather be like tonight? A. Snowy. B. Windy.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Recommended Books of This Summer

Hello Beautiful

by Ann Napolitano (Dial, \$28) is a reading limitally and approximately and the second second

A young loner marries into a family whose four sisters are fond of likening themselves to Little Women's characters. Over the course of thirty years, the siblings (兄弟姐妹) will grow up and change, and their sisterhood will be repeatedly challenged. Throughout, the sisters remain themselves. However, their shortcomings are as deeply rooted as their nature of kindness.

英语 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Commitment

by Mona Simpson (Knopf, \$30)

In Mona Simpson's latest novel, three siblings push into adulthood just as their mother is sent to a mental hospital. They are, together, alone in the world. As Walter builds a business career, Lina pursues art, and Donnie is addicted to drugs, their every problem is troubled by questions about money, their mother, and each other. Whatever happens, their commitment (承诺) to one another is unchanging.

Brother & Sister Enter the Forest

by Richard Mirabella (Catapult, \$27)

Richard Mirabella's first book is most impressive in its description of an ever-shifting sibling relationship. When troubled Justin shows up at his sister's door seeking help, Willa is cautious. Mirabella captures the push and pull between two characters whose love just might help each of them escape a "bubble of loss and fear".

Siblings

by Brigitte Reimann (Transit, \$17)

This novel set in 1960 East Germany brings the past so close that it barely feels past. It opens with a young woman arguing with her beloved brother to try to persuade him from leaving for West Germany. Reimann, who lost a brother to the West that same spring, truly believed the East German way was better.

- 21. What do we know about the four siblings in Hello Beautiful?
 - A. They live happily together for thirty years.
 - B. They distrust each other and end up as enemies.
 - C. They like to read novels, such as Little Woman.
 - D. They compare themselves to characters in Little Woman.
- 22. Whose book has the lowest price?
 - A. Ann Napolitano.

B. Mona Simpson.

C. Brigitte Reimann.

D. Richard Mirabella.

- 23. What are the four books have in common?
 - A. They are all about siblings.
 - B. They belong to nonfictions.
 - C. They deal with mental problems.
 - D. They are published by the same publisher.

B

Mishra, an Indian-born student at the University of British Columbia in Vancouver, was picking up alcohol bottles after an evening party with friends, when he dropped a bottle. As Mishra swept up the glass, he wondered, "Where does this go after the bottle is broken?" After researching, Mishra learned that 77% of glass bottles, even those that are put in a recycling bin, end up in landfills after the glass breaks.

Mishra spent hours learning how to neatly cut and create all sorts of new items from old glass. Then, together with a few other peers, he founded a start-up called Rescued Glass YVR. The group browsed beach cleanups and restaurants to gather used glass bottles, which were turned into a variety of platters, candles, glasses, and other items in their microfactory. When they sell these items in local markets, they got positive feedback. "It turns out that people are really enjoying it," said Mishra, "They like the product."

The student start-up built a name for itself and grew in size. By the end of 2022, it had a team of nearly two dozen students and had already succeeded in rescuing more than 6,000 bottles. That's when Rescued Glass YVR decided to rebrand and come back bigger.

The business gave themselves another name—Mosa. Mishra said, "In those house parties the alcohol that we were drinking was Mosa. The name really helps us when we are thinking about

英语 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



larger conversations. It's always important that you remember where you're coming from and where the process of this entire idea ever started." In addition to producing beautiful decor items and saving glass from landfills, Mosa has inspired other Vancouverites to get involved in making the world a better place.

It is said that glass producing is responsible for 86 million tons of carbon emissions (排放) yearly, in addition to the garbage glass that ends up in landfills. Mosa is making good use of glass, and inspiring others to do so as well. All because of a little inspiration after a college party.

24. What caused Mishra to found his start-up?

- A. A research into the glass.
- B. A bottle collecting activity.
- C. A bottle dropping accident.
- D. An environmental theme party.
- 25. How does Mishra's start-up deal with the used bottles?
 - A. Turn them into daily items.
 - B. Sell them in the market.
 - C. Clean and reuse them.
 - D. Cut them into halves.
- 26. What is the probable meaning of the underlined word "rebrand" in paragraph 3?

A. Recover.

B. Rename.

C. Rescue.

D. Rethink.

27. What can be the best title of this text?

A. Turn Trash Into Treasure

B. Make Every Penny Count

C. Inspiration Leads to Success

D. Create Something From Nothing

C

On the farm in a red outbuilding behind Luther Jackson Middle School, Mark Smith picked a piece of cabbage off the plant and took a bite.

"Tastes like victory," he said, satisfied.

Fifteen engineering students at the school, led by Smith, their engineering teacher, have developed and built the farm using aquaponics (鱼菜共生) technology, combining the methods of hydroponics, growing plants with water rather than soil, and aquaculture, the process of growing and raising fish. The fish waste is used as food for the plants, which filter (过滤) the water to be reused in the fish tank.

"The creative project was put forward by the students," Smith says. "Effectively combining technology with education, it serves to provide a unique learning experience, involving students in core STEM subjects like Math, Biology, Chemistry and Engineering. It's our hope that it can help increase students' interest and hands-on skills so that more students will be inspired and choose to take up engineering as their career in the future."

Not only can students study fish, plants and bacteria (细菌) interacting in a living ecosystem, but they're also in charge of every aspect of developing and keeping the farm, from ordering supplies to harvesting the greens. Camryn, 14, put a test tube into the fish tank and dropped some chemicals to test PH levels and some substances in it. She held the tube up to light, watching the color.

Behind her, Yusuf worked along a table with other students to harvest the cabbage, stuffing the leaves into bags to deliver later that afternoon to about 70 families. For him, the ability to give back to his community is the best part of the project.

"We should all be proud of ourselves," Yusuf said. "We're making stuff that people are going to be eating."

英语 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



- 28. What technology do the students apply to the farm?
 - A. Robotics and artificial intelligence.
 - B. Mechanized planting and harvesting.
 - C. Raising good bacteria to grow grain.
 - D. Combining fish farming and soilless planting.
- 29. What does Smith wish to do through the project?
 - A. Create more possible engineers.
 - B. Promote students' survival skills.
 - C. Improve the fame of the school.
 - D. Teach students how to test water quality.
- 30. What makes Yusuf feel the best?
 - A. Praise from his community.
 - B. His mastery of farming techniques.
 - C. The company of his classmates.
 - D. Their contributions to the neighborhood.
- 31. Which of the following best describes the school project?
 - A. Challenging.

B. Traditional.

C. Student-centered.

D. Energy-consuming.

D

Around half the people we consider our friends don't consider us theirs in return, as recent research indicates. As with the famous finding that almost everyone thinks they're in the top 50% of safe drivers, we can't all be the ones with the right sense of who really likes us.

And if we're struggling through life with such a wrong understanding of our social circles,

what about all the other received wisdom about friendship's importance?

It has been found that friends keep us physically healthy, alive for longer, less possibility of depression and more successful—but how much of that, especially when the research is based on self-reports, comes from those actually having friends, instead of those believing that they do?

Perhaps it shouldn't be surprising to learn that, when it comes to friendship, we're in the control of an ego-boosting misconception (自我膨胀的错误想法): That's true in many sides of life. People with healthy self-esteem (自尊) usually overestimate both their interpersonal skills and their control over events. Some psychologists find that slightly depressed people have an exacter grasp of their abilities than the non-depressed.

You needn't react strongly to the thought that your "friends" might secretly not like you since this particular study focused on university students. It's well-known that our social circles become smaller as we grow up, too often, especially in a friend-starved old age. But isn't it possible that this decrease is better thought of as choosing the list of true friends, as we focus on those friendships that are actually rewarding, while we quit those who don't treat us in the same way as we treat them?

There are certainly reasons to worry about a loneliness crisis among the elderly, but having only a few friends may not be good sign for it. If I make it to my final years with only a handful of friendships, it's not a sad state, because life has decreased them down to the ones that really count. I'd call it a better use of my remaining time.

- 32. Why does the author mention the famous finding in paragraph 1?
 - A. To state that all drivers are good.
 - B. To illustrate we can't assess friends properly.
 - C. To argue that we don't understand social circles.
 - D. To stress the importance of friendship.
- 33. What does paragraph 3 mainly talk about?

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- A. Friendship is of great significance for our life.
- B. Friendship may not be so easy to develop as it appears.

英语 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



- C. Previous research findings about friendship may be wrong.
- D. Previous research on friendship is largely based on self-reports.
- 34. Who have the best understanding of their own abilities according to some psychologists?
 - A. Those with high self-esteem.
 - B. Those with severe depression.
 - C. Those with slight depression.
 - D. Those with healthy self-esteem.
- 35. What's the author's opinion on friends of the seniors?
 - A. It's sad to have only a few friends.
 - B. It's better to have a great many friends.
 - C. It's necessary to quit unimportant friends.
 - D. It's OK to have a handful of true friends.
- 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Every 40 seconds someone in the U.S. has a stroke (中风), and about three-quarters occur in people aged 65 or older. <u>36</u>. And the lifestyle steps you take can be especially powerful in avoiding stroke. Here's what you can do now to reduce your risk.

- 37. Take high blood pressure, for example, which some research suggests is responsible for almost half of all strokes. A heart-healthy eating plan may help control it. Also try to limit salt intake, maintain a healthy weight, and exercise regularly.

A heart-healthy lifestyle can reduce that risk. But older adults may still develop it, so report irregular heart beats, chest pressure, shortness of breath, and dizziness to your doctor right away.

Type-2 diabetes (糖尿病) and high blood fat make you more likely to have a stroke as well, so it's also important to get them under control.

- A. As AFib is regarded as incurable
- B. Because AFib sometimes has no signs
- C. But about 80 percent of all strokes are preventable
- D. When it is easy for you to control your blood pressure
- E. If your blood pressure is high even with the above measures
- F. People with AFib are about five times as likely to have a stroke
- G. Keeping certain conditions at bay can cut the likelihood of a stroke

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Scott runs an organization called "Mission Driven" that creates and encourages fundraisers to help animal shelters. Once he $\underline{41}$ how depressed Queen, a three-year-old dog, had become from living in the shelter for more than 400 days, he $\underline{42}$ to do what he could to draw some attention to the homeless pup.

After he met the dog, he was even more 43 to help her find her forever home. Scott said Queen is "the most 44 dog I probably have ever worked with". He ended up spending plenty of one-on-one time with her after he publicly 45 into Queen's doghouse.

英语 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Scott brought along a few belongings and bedding, which he 46 with Queen. He was determined to live with her until she was 47. After seven days and seven nights, she found her forever 48!

As you can imagine, animal shelters are not a great place to get any 49. Scott admitted that he 50 slept during his seven days: "Between all the animals barking and Queen 51 me up to play." But all of Scott's hardships were 52 when a father and son from the Kansas City area saw a report about Queen and her new 53 and decided to step up and adopt her.

We're so grateful to people like Scott for 54 for those without voices. Being willing to give up your own 55 for an animal's happiness is the ultimate good deed.

	11	The artificate good	uceu.
41. A. heard about	B. dreamed of	C. worked out	D. thought over
42. A. hoped	B. continued	C. afforded	D. decided
43. A. embarrassed	B. determined	C. astonished	D. stressed
44. A. difficult	B. expensive	C. lovable	D. strange
45. A. moved	B. ran	C. looked	D. broke
46. A. compared	B. left	C. shared	D. exchanged
47. A. noticed	B. adopted	C. recovered	D. rescued
48. A. friend	B. existence	C. name	D. home
49. A. fame	B. respect	C. funding	D. rest
50. A. barely	B. quickly	C. nearly	D. really
51. A. picking	B. lifting	C. waking	D. bringing
52. A. wasted	B. rewarded	C. needed	D. stopped
53. A. roommate	B. master	C. life	D. settlement
54. A. answering	B. speaking	C. looking	D. paying
55. A. dream	B. freedom	C. comfort	D. property
And the second of the second o	4 5 4 4 4 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 4		

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

We all know that water is the source of life on Earth. No plant, insect, animal <u>56</u> human can survive without it. A new study from the National Institutes of Health highlights how important it is to our health. Researchers find that people <u>57</u> drink a lot of water every day tend to stay <u>58</u> (fit) and live longer than those who don't. The research team say drinking enough water is helpful to people <u>59</u> (affect) by illnesses related to ages, like heart and lung diseases. They add that it is more likely for adults <u>60</u> (poor) hydrated (补充水分) to show signs of ageing and even die at a younger age.

The researchers look at the health data from about 12,000 adults over a 30-year period. They studied the information of patients who 61 (visit) a hospital five times in the past ten years. The first three times were when the patients were in 62 (they) 50s, and the last two times were when they were between 70 and 90. Dr. Natalia Dmitrieva, lead researcher of the study, said, "The 63 (result) suggest that proper hydration may slow down ageing and make a disease-free life longer," She calls 64 consuming more water, juice, fruit and vegetables with high water content. She said that half of the people worldwide didn't drink enough in their daily life. According to her 65 (recommend), the average adult needs to drink at least 1.5 liters of water every day.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,你校打算邀请外教 Ryan 在下周五举办的科技节上当评委。请你代表学生会给 Ryan 写一封邮件。内容如下:

- 1. 简介科技节;

英语 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Ryan,

Yours, Li Hua

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

In ancient China, a prince was about to be crowned emperor. However, according to the law, he first had to get married. Since this meant choosing the future queen, the prince needed to find a young woman whom he could trust absolutely.

On the advice of a wise man, he decided to call on all the young girls of the region so as to find the most worthy candidate (候选人). An old lady, who had served in the palace for many years, heard about the preparations for this gathering and she was very upset, for her daughter developed a secret love for the prince. When the old lady got home, she told her daughter and was horrified to learn that she intended to go to the palace.

The old lady knew that her daughter would not stand a chance. All the richest and most beautiful girls from the region would be present. She did not want her daughter's suffering to turn into madness. However, her daughter turned a deaf ear to her advice. She knew it was her only chance to spend at least a few moments close to the prince, and that would be enough for her. That night, when the young woman reached the palace, all the most beautiful girls were indeed there, wearing the most beautiful clothes and the most beautiful jewels (首饰). Surrounded by the members of his court, the prince announced the challenge.

He gave each girl a seed and said that the young woman who brought him the loveliest flower would be the future queen. The girl took her seed and planted it in a pot. She took care of it with great patience and tenderness. Three months passed and no shoots appeared. She tried everything she could. She asked the farmers and peasants, who showed her the most varied methods of farming, but without result.

At last, six months were up, and still nothing grew in her pot. Even though she had nothing to show, she told her mother that she would go back to the palace on the agreed date and at the agreed hour.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

The girl appeared in the palace with her plantless pot.

The result that the poor girl was chosen was a surprise to everyone present.

英语 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830